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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

23rd July 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,
What can I say? I did not think that back in March 2020 that we would still be here in July 2021 wearing face masks and social distancing. Who would have thought at that point that we would have had to endure another national lockdown!

My sincere thanks to each and every one of our parents for your ongoing understanding and support throughout the pandemic.  The support from our families has really meant a lot to the staff team and we are sure that your support will continue as we navigate our way through the next phase of the pandemic in September.

I would like to say a huge thank you to the Lowton West staff team for their ongoing hard work and efforts during what has been another challenging and unprecedented academic year.  The way that they have managed both the education in school and the remote education at the same time is truly admirable. Many thanks also to our very strong Governing Body who have given their support and advice throughout.

Finally, a huge well done to all of our wonderful Lowton West pupils who have worked hard, both at home and at school, and who bring a smile to our faces each day in school!
I hope that all of our Lowton West children, families, staff and governors have a lovely summer break and enjoy spending precious time with family and friends.

School re-opens

Please note that school that school will re-open on Wednesday 1st September. Thank you.

September Arrangements 

We are currently in the process of finalising the start/ finish times for September and will e-mail parents as soon as possible over the summer break.
Good luck Year 6!

We would like to wish our Year 6 pupils every happiness and success as they leave us and start their respective High Schools in September.  Our Year 6 pupils have been absolutely fantastic – good luck everyone!

Year 6 Virtual Leavers’ Assembly

We would like to congratulate the Year 6 staff and pupils on a fabulous virtual Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly.  Bothe the virtual assembly and another presentation showing lots of super photographs can now be viewed via the school website.  The links can be found on the homepage of the school website.  

Goodbye and good luck Miss Brown

We would like to say thank you to Miss Brown for all of her hard work teaching Class 9 this year! We wish her good luck as she embarks upon a teaching career in the USA – best wishes Miss Brown!  

Earrings 

Please Note: Jewellery should not be worn for reasons of health and safety. Earrings are not allowed in school. Children having ears pierced should have this procedure carried out at the beginning of the summer holiday so that earrings can be removed upon return to school in September. 

New Uniform Policy 

Please note that the school uniform policy has recently been reviewed.  There are two main changes to the policy as outlined below:

 

      Children can continue to come to school in their PE kits on their class PE days (and stay in PE kit for the whole day);

     The colour of the tracksuits has changed. Children should now wear black tracksuits only (not black, grey or navy tracksuits as stated in the previous policy).

 

NB: As this change to the colour of the tracksuits has only just been made, there will be a transition period for parents.  Therefore, we ask that wherever possible children wear black tracksuits as from September.  However, as part of the transition period, we will still allow either black, navy or grey tracksuits to be worn (as we realise that some people may have already purchased them).  We ask that from January 2022, all pupils make the switch to a black tracksuit.   *If you have not yet purchased a tracksuit, we ask that parents do purchase a black tracksuit for September.
Please be reminded that children should wear white T-shirts for PE.
 
Year 6 Road Safety Workshop - Class 13 

On Tuesday 20th July, Class 13 took part in a Road Safety workshop that was delivered by Wigan Council Road Safety Team. The message of Think, Stop, Look, Listen was reinforced to the children. They discussed how to stay safe on their journey to high school in September, what distractions there could be when crossing the roads and how to avoid them. The children were very active during the session when both asking and answering questions giving excellent responses. Well done Class 13!
Out of School Achievements 
Angus L (C14) has passed his Associated Board of the Royal Schools of Music Grade 3 Cornet exam with merit.
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
